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Approach to consultation and communications
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Public consultation is intended to run for six weeks from sometime in June. The
discussion document will be placed on MP!'s and Customs' websites.

There will be significant stakeholder interest in this proposal and consultation
will also involve targeted meetings with key stakeholders including: the Board of
Airline Representatives of New Zealand (BARNZ), airlines, Cruise New
Zealand, cruise ship operators, Tourism New Zealand, Tourism Industry
Association, the New Zealand Shipping Federation, the shipping industry and
other industry stakeholders, Federated Farmers, primary producers and
exporters, and importers.

Over the past 24 months, CAA has been engaged in its Triennial Funding
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Transparency, monitoring and review
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The introduction of the Levy is likely to result in increased public scrutiny of
border clearance services from financial management and service delivery
perspectives. It is imporiant to be transparent about the rationale for introducing
cost recovery and the performance of the approach once implemented. This
imposes a discipline on agencies not to pass inefficient costs to users and also
helps users to understand and accept the charging practices.

The proposed rate of the Levy is intended to maintain existing levels of

service — in terms of passenger processing times and levels of intervention. We
anticipate having an ongoing conversation with stakeholders (e.g. tourism
industry representatives), as well as individual travellers, on why the fees are
needed and how they will be used.

Customs and MPI will report on both non-financial and financial performance
measures through the standard reporting framework for Government agencies,
including the release of annual reports and appearing in front of select
committees. Feedback will also be sought from stakeholders on whether
additional reporting arrangements may be required.

We recognise that the most interested commercial stakeholders all have a
vested interested in increasing the level of service offered or increasing the
level of expenditure — either to improve the quality of the traveller experience,
or to increase intervention rates (particularly from primary industry
stakeholders).























